 February 13, 2023
The regular meeting of the Thedford Public School Board of Education was called to order by President Licking at 7:00 p.m. at Thedford High School.  Members present:  Bridget Licking, Matt Blackford, Spencer Burk, Dixie Hoffman and Alison Werner.  Absent:  Jay Jones.  Also present: Superintendent Dahlberg, recording secretary Angie Pettit, FCCLA and SkillsUSA members, advisors and visitors.

Hoffman moved, Blackford moved to excuse absent board member Jones.  Motion carried 5-0.  Absent:  Jones.

Hoffman moved, Werner seconded to approve the agenda.  Motion passed 5-0.  Absent:  Jones.
Burk moved, Werner seconded to approve the minutes of the January 17th board meeting.  Motion carried with a 5-0 vote.  Absent:  Jones.
Hoffman moved, Burk seconded to approve general expenditures totaling $236,268.19 and motion passed 5-0.  Absent:  Jones.
Burk moved, Blackford seconded to pay hot lunch expenditures of $14,454.91 and motion passed 5-0.  Absent:  Jones.

SkillsUSA members Winter Benscoter and Brodie Stengel along with advisor Justina Benscoter reported on SkillsUSA activities and conferences.  
Winter Benscoter, Brooklyn DeNaeyer, Abigail Peden, Katen Licking, Chandler Pettit, Lola Rowse and Dom Rowse reported on FCCLA activities including national conference and the upcoming state conference.

Superintendent Dahlberg gave an administrative report.  He reported on testing and assessments, legislative updates, the NSAA presentation, teacher shortage information and the Rule 10 revision.
There was no public comment.  

There were no board reports. 

Justina Benscoter brought up the lack of childcare there is locally, she received some information on an early childcare program in another town.  

Superintendent Dahlberg presented contracts with ESU 16 for Special Education Services, Mental Health Practitioner Services and Distance Learning Services.  Discussion followed.  Hoffman moved, Werner seconded to approve the contracts for Special Education Services, Mental Health Practitioner Services, and Distance Learning from ESU 16 as presented.  Motion carried with a 5-0 vote.  Absent:  Jones.
Superintendent Dahlberg presented two letters of resignation for board approval.  Burk moved, Hoffman seconded to approve the resignations of Haley Savala and Jessica Polt as presented.  Motion passed 5-0.  Absent:  Jones.   
A meeting for negotiations was discussed.  They will be meeting again soon.

President Licking adjourned the meeting at 8:48 p.m.
The next board meeting will be held on Monday, March 13, 2023 at Thedford High School at 7:00 p.m.

